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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
November 24, 2015
 Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m
Attendees: Janene Christopher, Colleen Clery Ferrell, Julia Gregory, Ruben Carriedo C.T. Martin, Gary Smith, Esther Leeflang, Ruben Carriedo, and Geoff Griffin were present. 
Absent:- Pat Mason and M.A. Hillier -  excused by Board. 
The October 2015 meeting minutes were amended by Janene Christopher and then approved unanimously.
Member/Guest Presentation:  By Sean Powell and Scott McLeod.

They are requested permission to play tennis with each other. Board previously banned them from playing with each other (disruptive behavior). They both would like to be given a chance to show they can play together without being disruptive and realize any verified behavioral issues may cause a permanently ban from the club. 
Board Action: Unanimous vote to allow them to play together. A follow up letter will be sent from Colleen to memorialize the decision..
President's Comments: Janene reserved comment. Facility information will be covered later in the meeting.
Treasurers Report (Julia Gregory): 
· With 10 months of actual figures, Julia, Jere the Club CPA and Colleen put together a draft budget based on last year’s numbers. At the December meeting, the budget will be finalized so the 2016 Board will start the year with a budget intact. Employee reviews will also be presented at the December meeting so everything will be in place moving forward. In January of 2016, Board training will be instituted to inform new members of responsibilities. The new Board will be handed the 2016 budget. Ruben complimented Julia on her efforts to get the budget process together.
· Club has $113,000 in the bank (of that $50,000 from will/trust donations from estates of Jack Grace and Pat O’Reilly.
· Discrepancy of the facility budget from 2015. Changes have been made to correct this projection in 2016. She wants to add a building reserve, similar to the court and windscreen reserve, of $15,000 to cover any major maintenance needs.
· Colleen spoke with Susan Mendoza from the City. The Club should try to get some verbiage in the 2015-2017 Special Use Permit to include provisions for shared maintenance of the Reservations Office prior to finalization.(See Unfinished Business Item D)
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin):
· Turkey Shoot Social went well. The players had fun and the food was good. Number of participants down from last year
· Holiday Gift Drive - Encouraged the Board members to get the word out.
· Lowndes donation - Spike is out-of-town till next month and Club’s proposal for memorial plaque has not been vetted.

· Issue on military logos (Spike wants them printed on windscreens) – Can BTC print without approval? Action: Geoff will follow up before next Board meeting. 
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery-Ferrell)
· Republic Waste Services – Matched bid for proposed new waste company. Monthly bill reduction for 2016 from $503 to $169, with 4% cap through duration of three year contract. BTC has been a faithful customer since 1989. Note sent to supervisor about excellent customer service throughout negotiation period.

· Hidden Gem – Still negotiating with Ohana over sale items. BTC purchased 4 umbrellas for $50 each. Slowly removing all items from Café.

· Ohana – Working on permit process. Will provide part of food for Holiday Party. Julia will put together contract prior to January 1, 2016.
· Director’s Computer Challenges – Well documented at this point via e-mails. Old computer crashed and lost Quickbooks initially, yet recovered. Had to purchase new tower for computer to start over again. Slowly getting most of documents restored.

· San Diego Metropolitan Tournament – Placed on probation. Working with Tony Perez to provide solutions for 2016 Metro.

· Balboa Park Conservancy Meeting – Attended meeting last week to give BTC representation. Her story (getting job and becoming part of Balboa) was chosen by table as “Balboa Park Success Story.” 150 people gathering to find solution and paths of growth for all of Park – all stakeholders. 

· Worker’s Comp through Paychex – Confirmed with service beginning November 1. Payments decreased from $8000 to $5000 app. Suggestion from Jere Batten the Club CPA.

·  Holiday Party Review – Budget - $1000. Ohana will provide base food, pizzas will be ordered, additional salads requested, cake being made by member Elizabeth Lang, Ron Seno to provide music, tennis belly dancer to perform and so much more!!!

· Lower Courts Resurfacing Project – on-going discussions with Court Tech, Ruben from the Saints, Darice from OLP. Working on schools paying for lower court resurfacing. BTC to pay for caulking. Colleen & Janene have met with CourtTech - their suggestion is to re-caulk concurrently with resurfacing work.   Courts to be resurfaced after El Nino. Saints and OLP to receive contract extension. Ruben doing estimate on contributions from both schools suggested an 8 year contract with BTC. Received verbal approval from Saints. Waiting on decision from OLP. 
· Director’s meeting in Orlando and Intersectionals in Boca Raton – Tennis is in trouble. Tournaments all over country hurting. Tennis on Campus and Leagues way up. Working for solutions to increase participation across the board. Intersectional team competition very successful. 
· Misc: Thanked the Board for the time off, yet has paid the price of time off upon return with massive work load. Geoff suggested inviting 80’s BTC players to Holiday Party to recognize their efforts. 
Committee Reports 
Facilities (Janene C.)  Met with Charles to discuss fixing the drain spouts. We need them to discharge out from the building (not at foundation). Charles will provide a bid. Also discussed a quick fix for Teaching Shed which is leaking. Geoff requested a different spigot for filling water bottles near ice machine. 
Constitution and Bylaws (Julia) Date for voting deadline extended to 12/7/15
Contract and Lease – SUP with City of San Diego expired 6/30/15
Employment and Personnel (Gregg) Employee reviews at December 2015 meeting. There be an evaluation of the Club Director as well.
Newsletter Deadline:  Publication November 25, 2015
Ethics: None
Youth Program: None

Activities: None.
Special Projects: None
Web Site Updating (Janene) New membership application added to website.  This form will provide the start for a Club database (M-F Ration, Age groups etc…) which we can use as we move forward.
Unfinished Business 
A. 
Signed petition regarding evening Challenge Court from BTC Member Tom Murphy with 81 signatures -  Board approved moving Challenge Court to #22 starting at 4:30 p.m. Time will be adjusted as days get longer. Colleen will advise membership via weekly e-news communication.
B. 
Janene’s meeting with Charles regarding repairs – discussed earlier under facilities.
C. 
Quotes for military logos on windscreens - $600 per logo +$600 for new windscreen
D. 
Repairs to Reservations Building with multiple tenants – Other tenants in building, GSDCTC and SDTTA, don’t have maintenance requirements in their SUP’s from City. 
New Business
A. 
Cal Cup Tournament request from SDTF – Colleen will layout projected calendar prior to December meeting so Board can make a decision.
Adjournment: 8:25 p.m.  
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